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Traffic and Parking Policy 
London Borough of Richmond upon Thames 
Customer Service Centre: 020 8891 1411 
Email:  parkingpolicy@richmond.gov.uk  
 
Our Ref:  PP2103_L_12/22_T3T6 results December 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Resident / Occupier 
 
Teddington Parking consultation results: Zone T3 and T6 
 
In July/August, we consulted all properties in this area on the introduction of two 
new controlled parking zones (T3 and T6) as part of the wider review of parking in 
Teddington – see attached drawing. 
 
A summary of each consultation, along with the results and the decision on the 
way forward are as follows: 
 
Zone T3 Consultation 
This comprised consultation with all properties of roads approximately south of, 
but excluding, Somerset Road on proposals to implement a new CPZ (Zone T3) 
operating Monday to Friday 10am – Noon. 
 
The results of this consultation showed: 

• Out of 658 properties consulted, 75 responded to the consultation via the 
on-line questionnaire – a response rate of 11% 

• Of the 75 who responded, 33 indicated their support for the CPZ with 24 
indicating their opposition to it with 18 making general comments 

 
The decision has been made to implement this CPZ after consideration of the 
results of this and previous consultations undertaken in the area.  Stuart Grove 
will be added to this scheme given the support shown from this road for parking 
controls.  A further letter will be sent out to all properties within the new zone in 
early 2023 which will provide details on the start date of the scheme and it will 
enclose application forms for parking permits. 
 
Zone T6 Consultation 
This comprised consultation with all properties approximately north of, and 
including, Somerset Road on whether they would wish to have a new CPZ (Zone 
T6) implemented operating Monday to Friday 10am – Noon. 
 
The results of this consultation showed: 

• Out of 1000 properties consulted, 219 responded to the consultation via 
the on-line questionnaire – a response rate of 22% 

• Of the 219 who responded, 95 are in favour of the CPZ and 117 are against 
it with 7 expressing no view 

 
The decision has been made not to implement this scheme having considered the 
results of this consultation.  New double yellow lines will, however, be 
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implemented in the area, including in York Road and Railway Road.  A new 
footway parking exemption in Railway Road will also be implemented.  All these 
measures are being implemented on road safety grounds. 
 
A further letter will be sent out to all properties in this area early in 2023 providing 
details on when the double yellow lines and footway parking exemption will be 
implemented. 
  
 
Further information on these consultations, including the results and decisions 
can be obtained by visiting the Council web page: 
www.richmond.gov.uk/teddington_strawberry_hill_area_parking_study,  by 
emailing the address at the top of the letter or by calling the Customer Service 
Centre on 020 8891 1411 and asking for the Parking Policy Team. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Michael Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 
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